
 

 

 
 
September 14, 2020 
 
Via Electronic Filing  
  
Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
  
RE: Advice No. WA QC 3736T for Qwest Corporation d/b/a CenturyLink QC 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
Enclosed for filing please find revisions to the Qwest Corporation d/b/a CenturyLink QC WN-U46 
Interconnection Services Tariff, submitted with a proposed effective date of October 15, 2020. 
 

Section Sheet 

Title Sheet 1st Revised Sheet 1 

This filing adds language related to grandfathered discounts on services ordered by CLEC resellers for 
resale to end users. Pursuant to FCC Memorandum Opinion and order in WC Docket No. 18-141, FCC 
19-72, services ordered for resale on and after February 3, 2020, will not be discounted and will be 
subject to the retail rates contained in the applicable Local Terms of Service issued by or on behalf of 
each Company. Wholesale/discounted resale rates are still being applied to services ordered and 
installed prior to that date. 
 
I, Marla Hazlett, in compliance with WAC 480-80-123, certify that I have authority to issue tariff revisions 
on behalf of Qwest Corporation d/b/a CenturyLink QC. 
 
If you have questions or need additional information regarding this filing, please feel free to email me at 
marla.hazlett@centurylink.com. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
Marla Hazlett  
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: William Bridges, David Namura, CenturyLink 

Josie Addington, Adam Sherr, CenturyLink 
 
WA 2020-12 

 
Marla Hazlett 

Senior Government Operations Analyst 
marla.hazlett@centurylink.com 

1025 Eldorado Blvd., Interlocken 4000 
Room 44A-F2 

Broomfield, CO  80021 
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